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Blooming Barrel Sale
Sunday, August 22, 8am to Noon.

Mark you calendar for this annual special sale.  This year there will
be almost 500 native barrels in bloom.  This should be a spectacular
sight.

Opuntoid Garden
Design Kick-off Meeting

Tuesday August 3, 2010
7pm to 9pm  Room B-111

College of Pharmacy-Drachman Hall
The Board of Directors has engaged Desert Green Design to
complete a conceptual landscape design which will include our
goals and programmatic elements for this specialized garden.

We want your ideas and input for this exciting project.  Please
join us for this first meeting.

TCSS Fall Round-Table Discussions
September Round-Table Discussion: 

Insects and Pests of Cacti and other Succulents
Thursday, September 16, 2010 at 7:00PM 

Junior League of Tucson, 2099 River Road
This discussion will help open up our ways and means of
controlling and even preventing our plants from being
attacked by pests. We will invite anyone who has further
knowledge about this topic to come and offer advice, talk
about the good as well as the bad insects and discuss the
ways to control many of the pests. This will be an open
discussion for everyone. 

Library Update
How to get started in Southwest Gardening

by Janice Busco with Rob Proctor
The first section delved into creating your garden and what it
takes to achieve the effect.The second section covers fifty
plants with pictures, a botanical and common name, uses,
types of soil, hardiness and mature size.

Euphorbias A Gardeners’ Guide
by Roger Turner

The majority of Euphorbias in this book are not the typical
variety from Madagascar and Africa.  They are hardy
varieties found in the Central and Mediterranean Europe,
South America, Mexico, Israel, Greece and other areas.
There are a few pages of color photographs, some line
drawings showing the plants, seeds and capsules.

Online Reading
A few older books are in digital format.  Titles in English
include Gymnocalycium A Collectors Guide, Britton & Rose
The Cactaceae, four volumes, Bradley, The History of
Succulent Plants, Nel, Lithops and a few others.  Go to
www.tucsoncactus.org.  On the left side click on
‘Publications’.  Scroll down to ‘Digital books about cacti and
succulents’.  There you can download a pdf. of Britton &
Rose.  There is also a link to www.cactuspro.com.

Free Plants
Gymnocalycium asterium

Gymnocalycium asterium  has a low brown stem, short semi-erect
brown spines, and whitish/pink flowers. Give ample airflow, bright
filtered light, and protect from frost.

Gymnocalycium is a genus of about 70 South American species.
Their main area of distribution is Argentine, part of Uruguay,
Paraguay, southern Bolivia and part of Brasil. Most species are
globose, rather small varying from 1.5 to 6 inches in size (4 cm to 15
cm). They are popular for their easy flowering habits, although the
flowers are generally brightly colored. They are also popular for their
ease to care for. The genus name "gymnocalycium" comes from
the Greek for "naked calyx" referring to the flower buds bearing no
hair or spines.

TCSS on Facebook
The Society has set up a Facebook account to be
able to share cactus and succulent photos.  Most
will be from the Cactus Rescue Crew but any
photos that members want to share with the world

can be sent to TCSS to post.  Only current TCSS Members
will be accepted as "Friends" as a few photo albums are only
shared with "Friends".  One of these is the album with
Cactus Rescue Crew members at work.  Other albums are
open to "Everyone" to view and comment.

To access our Facebook page, use our email address of
tcss@tucsoncactus.org in the friend or search box to find
us.  Also, only TCSS Members who have been accepted as
"Friends" will be able to post notes on our wall.  Let me
know of any features or improvements that you would like to
see.  We are not planning to duplicate any features or
information on our TCSS web site which is
www.tucsoncactus.org.

Joe frannea

"Good Eats" at TCSS Monthly
Meetings

Sometimes we are overflowing with good things to eat at our
monthly meetings.  This was the case in July when members
with the names beginning with "G through M" really went all out
with a huge array of delicious snacks for our members to enjoy.
Thanks so much to everyone who contributes to our monthly
tradition of sharing good food and friendship. 

If you are new to TCSS you may wonder just how all of these
goodies magically appear.  TCSS has a budget to provide
supplies and some basic refreshments. In the monthly
newsletter, on the last page under the list of TCSS Board
Members, you will find a notice of whose turn it is to bring
additional refreshments.  We certainly appreciate the generosity
of those who share food when their name comes up, but also
understand that this is not an easy or convenient thing for some
members.  Please don't feel guilty if you can't  bring something
to share when your name comes up.  Just come and enjoy the
refreshments.  If you ever wonder why that box of cookies you
brought didn't appear on the table, please note that sometimes
when a  whole lot of food shows up, we will save unopened
non-perishable packaged food for the next meeting. 

Our regular prickly pear lemonade is courtesy of members who
take time in late summer/early fall to harvest the fruit and freeze
for use all year.  The harvesting procedure and recipe is in our
cookbook or available on our website under "publications". 

Special thanks to members who help each month with the
refreshment organization.  Joie Giunta and Linda Morlock
faithfully bring and set up coffee, Cyndi Garrison efficiently sees
that the food gets out on the tables and that everything gets
cleaned up afterwards.  Maria & Rim Tallat-Kelpsa, Joyce
Thomas, Jim Skalicky and many, many others all pitch in to do
the final preparation and set up of the food and drinks.  It is a big
group effort that adds a tasty, fun experience to our monthly
meetings.  THANKS EVERYONE !!!

Patsy Frannea 

Treats for Crew Members

Alert scouting of new cactus rescue areas often presents a treat or
two.  For example, we have seen crested cholla, crested barrels
and saguaros and a crested hedgehog.  Next to one rescue area
was a saguaro with two albino (white) arms.  A cholla skeleton twice
your height is impressive to stand under.  We recognized a saguaro
skeleton that was struck by lightening, after learning how to identify
them thanks to Carl Noggle, our July  meeting speaker.  Vonn
discovered an opuntia variety that has not been described, right
near River Road and First Ave.  Chris discovered a few golden
spined ferocactus wislizeni (fishhook barrels) that are now in full
propagation mode due to Chris' pollination efforts and a few of our
member nurseries growing them out to eight inch diameter plants.
They will soon be showing up around Tucson in commercial areas. 

It is also interesting to see some of our hardy desert cactus that are
surviving despite difficult conditions.  Large saguaros with only
wood ribs showing for the first foot or two at the base.  A large arm
on a saguaro so heavy it droops to the ground but a new head
grows in the center of the drooping arm.  Barrel cactus and large
hedgehogs growing on the top of a huge rocks.   Some cacti are
partially eaten or damaged by animals,   most heal over quickly and
often put out new growth around the damaged area.

Continued on the back page

I had some interesting visitors to
my garden this month in addition
to the unwanted Agave weevil.  I
notice that a large Agave
americana was looking a little
limp, which could only mean that
it had been attacked by the weevil
and was done for.  Even though it
was gone, I treated it with
Imidacloprid to kill off any larvae
that were left, before removing the
plant.  When I dug out the Agave
and all the associated pups, I

noticed there was movement in the ground. There was
something there, probably an adult weevil; no it was much
bigger than that.  As I uncovered it, I was surprised to find a
very large black beetle with 3 horns protruding from the
head.  I looked around and found 3 more relatives. 2 males
and a female.  Yikes, I have been invaded.  Fortunately, there
are a number of entomologists who are members of the
TCSS who all assured me that what I had found were native
ox beetles Strategus aloeus (L.).  They eat decaying plant
material but don’t eat growing plants.  That was good news.
They are spectacular looking.  It is amazing that we have
lived in this home for more than 30 years and this is the first
time I have seen these beetles.  On Sunday, July 25 we had

another rescue sale.  We sold hundred of plants thanks to
the efforts of the rescue crew, the behind the scene efforts of
the Board and Officers and all the volunteers at the sales.  It
is real team effort.  Thank you all!  A very busy schedule of
fall activities is unfolding.  Let me just remind you of what’s in
store.  There is the Opuntoid Garden Planning, Rescues,
Blooming Barrel Sale, Home Tours, Good Time Silent
Auction, September, October and November Regular
Meeting Programs, Roundtables and the end of the year
Holiday Party.  
Thank you for your support of TCSS

Dick Wiedhopf

President’s Message
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Most succulent collectors have grown at least a few
stapeliads, a tribe of the former milkweed family
Asclepiadaceae (The family was recently combined into the
dogbane family, Apocynaceae). All stapeliads are succulents,
and they bear a wide range of flower sizes and shapes. Most
species share the trait of being pollinated by flies and carrion
beetles. Therefore the flowers look and smell like dead
things. There will be a future article about these.

The featured species is one of the few exceptions; it isn’t a
“carrion flower”. The flowers don’t look like rotting meat, and
they have a powerful and delightful sweet fragrance. They’re
still fly-pollinated, but they offer nectar (energy food) instead
of the false promise of a place to lay eggs. However, the
flowers appear to produce no nectar; they’re still apparently
relying on deceit to get pollinated.

The flowers are born in late summer; healthy plants produce
many one-inch star-shaped flowers with a plethora of frills,
spikes, and warts. The color ranges from brown to bright

yellow-green, often with purple centers. The penetrating
fragrance is reminiscent of honey or some cookies or candy
being baked in grandma’s kitchen.

Culture
This species is easy to grow. It does best in filtered sunlight
in any well-drained potting medium. Protect it from frost in
the winter.  Like most stapeliads, plants become senescent
after several years, so they should be restarted from cuttings
when growth and flowering slow. The best time is in late
summer when they’re growing most actively. The one
problem I’ve encountered is that if the stem is even partially
buried, the plant will usually rot. Cuttings should simply be
laid on the surface of the potting medium. Healthy young
plants grow rampantly.  An easy way to propagate them is to
place empty pots filled with medium adjacent to a plant
when it begins to run over the edge of its pot. Masses of
stems may hang a foot or more over the edge of a pot for a
time, but the joints are loosely attached and easily broken.

Growing Succulents in the Desert
Stapelia flavopurpurea: A sweet starfish flower

by Mark Dimmitt

A large specimen of Stapelia flavopurpurea in full flower during late summer. The medium in this rock pot by Steve Holmes is
only one to two inches deep, which helps prevent overwatering

Rain water amounts and ground slopes influence root growth and
growth directions as  When we transplant cactus and water them
regularly, (every 2 to 3 weeks) the new roots that develop are usually
a fine root structure staying close to the cactus.  There is no need to
reach out in many directions if it is getting all the water needed at
the base of the plant.   If you quit watering the plant regularly, it may
be in trouble because it has not developed a collector network to
capture that precious five hundredths of an inch of rain.  Roots from
some recently rescued saguaros dried out in just a day or two, all
the way to within a few inches of the base of the saguaro.  These
dry parts of the roots need to be trimmed off before planting as the
plant will grow new roots to get itself re-established.

A small barrel cactus that was dug up a couple of weeks ago
showed us what a real achiever can do.  The area had fairly sandy
soil, at least for an inch or two below the surface.  This twelve inch
diameter barrel cactus was dug up and one of the roots did not get
cut.  As the barrel was lifted up, one of the roots kept coming and
coming as it was pulled out of the ground.  The root measured
twelve feet long and was about one inch under the surface.  The
root was mostly growing straight out with a few short branches
along the way.

Joe Frannea

  Roots...

Another great Rescued Cactus sale on July 25th.   How is such
a large volume possible in such a short time?  TCSS
Volunteers, 45 of them and lots of organization.  And, of course
some anxious buyers.  We sold over 525 cacti consisting of
200 barrels, 80 saguaros, 75 ocotillo 70 hedgehogs, 100
mamms and a few cholla.  We netted about $4,700 after tag
costs and a few other expenses.  Twenty-five percent of this

will be earmarked for our educational outreach program.  John
Swarbrick set up a table to share some of our outreach efforts
with our customers.  Our Annual Blooming Barrel sale will be
August 22nd, 8 am to noon.

Thanks

Joe Frannea

Photos by Kevin Barber

Selling 450 Cacti in 45 Minutes!

How to
One thing I've been doing lately was suggested to me from a news-report on the BP cleanup in the gulf.  One worker
mentioned that 'Dawn' dishwashing liquid works better than others for cleaning the oil off of birds.  At my nursery I often get
sap from Adenium and Pedilanthus (ladyslipper) on my hands, and it can be hard to remove.  I tried 'Dawn' and it worked
very well on removing Adenium sap, and only slightly less so on the Pedilanthus sap, so I've switched to using it on a regular
basis.  I think it's worth trying as a hand-cleaner for removing sticky sap from other plants such as Euphorbia sp.  The two
previous dishwashing liquids I've tried (Palmolive and Ivory) were not effective.  In the past I've used a hand-cleaner from
Pep Boys which dissolves petroleum products - it works as well or better than 'Dawn' for dissolving my plant saps, but I
suspect it's not as easy on skin after many uses.

Dave Palzkill

Continued from page 5
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A brown-flowered form of Stapelia flavopurpurea

Aloe ‘Hercules’ and Agave ovatifolia - Two great Succulent plants to
create focal points in your landscape

by Tom Gatz
(modified and reprinted with permission from the Gatherings, the Desert Botanical Garden volunteer newsletter)

I usually wait a few years after new plant varieties are introduced
at the plant sales and nurseries until we see how well they
actually do here before recommending them to friends.  Here are
two where the waiting is over.  I love these plants!

Aloe ‘Hercules’ (dicotoma X barberae)
You can’t miss this massive tree aloe with a beautiful trunk
when you first enter the new Succulent Gallery at the Desert
Botanical Garden.  This fast growing tree aloe was created
by crossing two species of aloe: Aloe dicotoma and Aloe
barberae  (formerly bainesii). It is believed that a phenomena
known as “hybrid vigor” may explain why the hybrid
‘Hercules’ is hardier and grows faster than either of its
parent.  It should survive temperatures down to at least 20
degrees.  Jim Elliott at Arizona Cactus Sales in Chandler had
a 6 foot-tall specimen survive (but with upper leaf damage),
uncovered two nights in the mid to low teens during the
deep freeze of January 2007 that killed a nearby Aloe
dicotoma. It has since recovered and is now over 10 feet tall.
My specimen survived two nights of temperatures down to
21 degrees in my north Phoenix yard (under a frost cloth with
a low voltage light) with only a little tip damage.  Acquired as
a foot-tall specimen in 2004, it is now 7 feet tall.  An eventual
height of over 30 feet is possible so make sure you don’t
plant it under a tree or an overhang!  I water mine deeply in

Aloe ‘Hercules’ (on left) with  Chad ‘Hercules’ Davis, Agave
and Aloe Horticulturist (on right).  Photo by Tom  Gatz

A flower of Stapelia flavopurpurea. While you’re getting close
to enjoy the fragrance, the flower offers a visual treat too.
Spikes, fur, and wrinkles; a punk flower?

Stapelia flavopurpurea
Photos by Mark Dimmitt

the fall and spring months about twice a month, cutting back
the amount and also the frequency to once a month during
the heat of the summer and in the winter.  Jim Elliott doesn’t
water his at all from November through February and waters
overhead every other week the remainder of the year.  It
appreciates some afternoon shade in the heat of the summer
here but likes lot of winter sun.  Jim Elliott’s specimen has
outgrown its shade and does okay in full sun with some
lower leaf scalding.  San Marcos Growers reports that it will
eventually produce beautiful green-tipped salmon colored
flowers from spring to fall.  Don’t confuse this hybrid with Aloe
‘Goliath’, a hybrid between Aloe barberae and Aloe vaombe,
which has heads so heavy that it is prone to breakage. 

Whale’s Tongue Agave (Agave ovatifolia)

Displayed for the first time at the Desert Botanical Garden in
the new Berlin Agave Yucca Forest, this low and wide pale
powder-blue beauty was only recently described in 2002 by
Tucson nurseryman Greg Starr and his Mexican colleague
Jose Angel Villareal.  It can be acclimated to full sun but also
appreciates filtered sun or afternoon shade in the low desert.
Lee Brownson, executive director at the Wallace Desert
Gardens, installed a specimen in a landscape in full sun
against a south-facing wall in 2004 and it is now 3 feet tall
and 4 feet wide. This species apparently really takes off if
well watered.  Greg Starr reports that it does not produce
“pups”, survives temperatures down to at least 5 degrees
and can reach 5 feet tall and 6 feet wide, so give it plenty of
room.  I kept one in a large pot for several years where it was
never really happy, so I recently transplanted it into the
ground.  The only possible downside with this species is its
apparent susceptibility to agave snout weevils. Ty Peterson
at Arizona Cactus Sales lost a stunning 4 year-old specimen
growing in full sun in spite of treatment for weevils every
other month from March to October.  See the “Good Growing
Guides” under “Gardening Help” on the Desert Botanical
Garden’s website for weevil control tips.

Both of these plants will likely do best in soil with fairly good
drainage and both have been available at recent Desert
Botanical Garden plant sales.  If you have the room, give one
of these showstoppers a try.  If you like the whale’s tongue
agave and want to go with a nautical theme, consider adding
the squid agave (Agave bracteosa), the octopus agave
(Agave vilmoriniana), Arizona fishhook cactus (Mammillaria
grahamii) and the octopus cactus (Stenocereus alamosensis)
to your garden palette!Whale’s tongue agave is named after its wide, short, cupped

leaf blades.  Photo by Lee Brownson

Roots...

Roots are always interesting when digging up native cacti to be
rescued.  Normally we are trying to find the roots to chop them off
so the plant can be removed.  The soil type has a huge impact on
root structures.  Are they fine roots, heavy, stay near the plant or go
for several feet getting their water collector system out as far as

possible.  Some roots go straight down to give taller plants support.
Saguaros and ocotillo have tap roots to provide stability but they
also have shallow roots for water collection. 

Continued on page 6  
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Blooming Barrel Sale
Sunday, August 22, 8am to Noon.

Mark you calendar for this annual special sale.  This year there will
be almost 500 native barrels in bloom.  This should be a spectacular
sight.

Opuntoid Garden
Design Kick-off Meeting

Tuesday August 3, 2010
7pm to 9pm  Room B-111

College of Pharmacy-Drachman Hall
The Board of Directors has engaged Desert Green Design to
complete a conceptual landscape design which will include our
goals and programmatic elements for this specialized garden.

We want your ideas and input for this exciting project.  Please
join us for this first meeting.

TCSS Fall Round-Table Discussions
September Round-Table Discussion: 

Insects and Pests of Cacti and other Succulents
Thursday, September 16, 2010 at 7:00PM 

Junior League of Tucson, 2099 River Road
This discussion will help open up our ways and means of
controlling and even preventing our plants from being
attacked by pests. We will invite anyone who has further
knowledge about this topic to come and offer advice, talk
about the good as well as the bad insects and discuss the
ways to control many of the pests. This will be an open
discussion for everyone. 

Library Update
How to get started in Southwest Gardening

by Janice Busco with Rob Proctor
The first section delved into creating your garden and what it
takes to achieve the effect.The second section covers fifty
plants with pictures, a botanical and common name, uses,
types of soil, hardiness and mature size.

Euphorbias A Gardeners’ Guide
by Roger Turner

The majority of Euphorbias in this book are not the typical
variety from Madagascar and Africa.  They are hardy
varieties found in the Central and Mediterranean Europe,
South America, Mexico, Israel, Greece and other areas.
There are a few pages of color photographs, some line
drawings showing the plants, seeds and capsules.

Online Reading
A few older books are in digital format.  Titles in English
include Gymnocalycium A Collectors Guide, Britton & Rose
The Cactaceae, four volumes, Bradley, The History of
Succulent Plants, Nel, Lithops and a few others.  Go to
www.tucsoncactus.org.  On the left side click on
‘Publications’.  Scroll down to ‘Digital books about cacti and
succulents’.  There you can download a pdf. of Britton &
Rose.  There is also a link to www.cactuspro.com.

Free Plants
Gymnocalycium asterium

Gymnocalycium asterium  has a low brown stem, short semi-erect
brown spines, and whitish/pink flowers. Give ample airflow, bright
filtered light, and protect from frost.

Gymnocalycium is a genus of about 70 South American species.
Their main area of distribution is Argentine, part of Uruguay,
Paraguay, southern Bolivia and part of Brasil. Most species are
globose, rather small varying from 1.5 to 6 inches in size (4 cm to 15
cm). They are popular for their easy flowering habits, although the
flowers are generally brightly colored. They are also popular for their
ease to care for. The genus name "gymnocalycium" comes from
the Greek for "naked calyx" referring to the flower buds bearing no
hair or spines.

TCSS on Facebook
The Society has set up a Facebook account to be
able to share cactus and succulent photos.  Most
will be from the Cactus Rescue Crew but any
photos that members want to share with the world

can be sent to TCSS to post.  Only current TCSS Members
will be accepted as "Friends" as a few photo albums are only
shared with "Friends".  One of these is the album with
Cactus Rescue Crew members at work.  Other albums are
open to "Everyone" to view and comment.

To access our Facebook page, use our email address of
tcss@tucsoncactus.org in the friend or search box to find
us.  Also, only TCSS Members who have been accepted as
"Friends" will be able to post notes on our wall.  Let me
know of any features or improvements that you would like to
see.  We are not planning to duplicate any features or
information on our TCSS web site which is
www.tucsoncactus.org.

Joe frannea

"Good Eats" at TCSS Monthly
Meetings

Sometimes we are overflowing with good things to eat at our
monthly meetings.  This was the case in July when members
with the names beginning with "G through M" really went all out
with a huge array of delicious snacks for our members to enjoy.
Thanks so much to everyone who contributes to our monthly
tradition of sharing good food and friendship. 

If you are new to TCSS you may wonder just how all of these
goodies magically appear.  TCSS has a budget to provide
supplies and some basic refreshments. In the monthly
newsletter, on the last page under the list of TCSS Board
Members, you will find a notice of whose turn it is to bring
additional refreshments.  We certainly appreciate the generosity
of those who share food when their name comes up, but also
understand that this is not an easy or convenient thing for some
members.  Please don't feel guilty if you can't  bring something
to share when your name comes up.  Just come and enjoy the
refreshments.  If you ever wonder why that box of cookies you
brought didn't appear on the table, please note that sometimes
when a  whole lot of food shows up, we will save unopened
non-perishable packaged food for the next meeting. 

Our regular prickly pear lemonade is courtesy of members who
take time in late summer/early fall to harvest the fruit and freeze
for use all year.  The harvesting procedure and recipe is in our
cookbook or available on our website under "publications". 

Special thanks to members who help each month with the
refreshment organization.  Joie Giunta and Linda Morlock
faithfully bring and set up coffee, Cyndi Garrison efficiently sees
that the food gets out on the tables and that everything gets
cleaned up afterwards.  Maria & Rim Tallat-Kelpsa, Joyce
Thomas, Jim Skalicky and many, many others all pitch in to do
the final preparation and set up of the food and drinks.  It is a big
group effort that adds a tasty, fun experience to our monthly
meetings.  THANKS EVERYONE !!!

Patsy Frannea 

Treats for Crew Members

Alert scouting of new cactus rescue areas often presents a treat or
two.  For example, we have seen crested cholla, crested barrels
and saguaros and a crested hedgehog.  Next to one rescue area
was a saguaro with two albino (white) arms.  A cholla skeleton twice
your height is impressive to stand under.  We recognized a saguaro
skeleton that was struck by lightening, after learning how to identify
them thanks to Carl Noggle, our July  meeting speaker.  Vonn
discovered an opuntia variety that has not been described, right
near River Road and First Ave.  Chris discovered a few golden
spined ferocactus wislizeni (fishhook barrels) that are now in full
propagation mode due to Chris' pollination efforts and a few of our
member nurseries growing them out to eight inch diameter plants.
They will soon be showing up around Tucson in commercial areas. 

It is also interesting to see some of our hardy desert cactus that are
surviving despite difficult conditions.  Large saguaros with only
wood ribs showing for the first foot or two at the base.  A large arm
on a saguaro so heavy it droops to the ground but a new head
grows in the center of the drooping arm.  Barrel cactus and large
hedgehogs growing on the top of a huge rocks.   Some cacti are
partially eaten or damaged by animals,   most heal over quickly and
often put out new growth around the damaged area.

Continued on the back page

I had some interesting visitors to
my garden this month in addition
to the unwanted Agave weevil.  I
notice that a large Agave
americana was looking a little
limp, which could only mean that
it had been attacked by the weevil
and was done for.  Even though it
was gone, I treated it with
Imidacloprid to kill off any larvae
that were left, before removing the
plant.  When I dug out the Agave
and all the associated pups, I

noticed there was movement in the ground. There was
something there, probably an adult weevil; no it was much
bigger than that.  As I uncovered it, I was surprised to find a
very large black beetle with 3 horns protruding from the
head.  I looked around and found 3 more relatives. 2 males
and a female.  Yikes, I have been invaded.  Fortunately, there
are a number of entomologists who are members of the
TCSS who all assured me that what I had found were native
ox beetles Strategus aloeus (L.).  They eat decaying plant
material but don’t eat growing plants.  That was good news.
They are spectacular looking.  It is amazing that we have
lived in this home for more than 30 years and this is the first
time I have seen these beetles.  On Sunday, July 25 we had

another rescue sale.  We sold hundred of plants thanks to
the efforts of the rescue crew, the behind the scene efforts of
the Board and Officers and all the volunteers at the sales.  It
is real team effort.  Thank you all!  A very busy schedule of
fall activities is unfolding.  Let me just remind you of what’s in
store.  There is the Opuntoid Garden Planning, Rescues,
Blooming Barrel Sale, Home Tours, Good Time Silent
Auction, September, October and November Regular
Meeting Programs, Roundtables and the end of the year
Holiday Party.  
Thank you for your support of TCSS

Dick Wiedhopf

President’s Message
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Please see our Website Calendar for the next
rescued cactus sale. They are scheduled at various

times during the year based on our inventory.

TCSS Club Members receive a 10% discount

Newsletter of the Tucson Cactus and Succulent Society August 2010

Tuesday, August 3, 2010 7:00pm
Opuntoid Garden Kick-off
College of Pharmacy-Drachman Hall, Room B-111

Tuesday, August 10, 2010 7:00pm
Board meeting at the U of A College of Pharmacy

Sunday, August 22, 2010 8:00am
Blooming Barrel Sale

Treats for Crew Member continued

  We also encounter wildlife from time to time, a special treat.  A
small fawn nestled under a mesquite tree probably staying put
while mom hunts for food.  A baby horned lizard the size of a
quarter but no others seen in the area.  Most of these lizards are
almost non-existent in our desert but were quite plentiful in most
desert areas forty to fifty years ago.  I remember catching and
playing with them as a child, before we knew better, in the desert
near Campbell and Glenn.  We spotted a huge nest in a saguaro
that gives you pause as to how close you should get.  We recently
caught a glimpse of a very fast Desert Iguana.   We occasionally
see snakes and keep our distance of course.  One rattler had just
devoured a large rodent, obvious by a 3 inch diameter bulge in the
center of the snake.  Being slightly incapacitated for a while, the
snake stayed put under a cholla for the full four hours while we were
on the site removing cactus.  I probably need to add a Facebook
photo album for our wildlife encounters.  Our desert is really quite
special.

Joe Frannea

The Desert Garden Tour
Save the date Saturday, October 9, 2010.  We will open 7 member
gardens on that date in the central Tucson area.  We are still looking
for additional gardens.  If you live in the city and would like to share
your knowledge and garden with other TCSS members, please call
or email Bill Salisbury at 299-3301 or lusalisbury@comcast.net

August 2010
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Programs: Vonn Watkins
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Technology: Kevin Barber

Research Grants: Gerald Pine
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TCSS Web Page: 
www.tucsoncactus.org

Webmaster: Keimpe Bronkhorst

Everyone is Welcome!
Bring your friends, join in the fun, 

and meet the cactus and 
succulent community.

August Refreshments
Those with family names beginning with 

N, O, P, Q, R, S, and T please bring your choice 
of refreshments to the meeting. Your generous
sharing will be greatly appreciated and enjoyed!

Thursday, August 5, 2010 at 7:00 PM

“Unusual Agaves, Aloes, and Yuccas"
Presented by Chad Davis - Curator of Agavaceae, Aloaceae,

& Nolinaceae at the Desert Botanical Garden  

Agaves, aloes, and yuccas are fascinating plants that feature
bold forms, as well as dramatic colors and textures for our
hot desert landscapes. The vast array of sizes, colors and
forms makes them useful both as accents and specimen
plantings. This presentation will focus on some spectacular,
yet underused, agaves and yuccas, as well as durable aloes
that can tolerate our climatic extremes.  We will discuss
preferred site selection, maintenance practices, potential
cultural problems and pest of these amazing plant groups.
Special attention will be given to large arborescent species
of aloes and yuccas. 

Chad has been with the Desert Botanical Garden since 2002.
Prior to his promotion to Curator of Agavaceae, Aloaceae, &
Nolinaceae in 2003, Chad served in the Security Department
as a Ranger at the Garden. 

As the Curator of Agavaceae, Aloaceae, & Nolinaceae, Chad
curates and maintains three primary plant collections in the
Garden. This entails tracking of collections, acquisition and
propagation of suitable plant material, designing 
and planting of garden displays and serving on internal
Garden committees. He regularly works with volunteer
groups, has obtained and maintains a Certified Pesticide
Applicator License, as well as teaching in the Garden's
Desert Landscaper School. Chad has designed and installed
the Arizona Agave Beds, expanded the Aloe
Collection/displays in the Garden, coordinated the

installation of the Succulent Gallery and the new Berlin
Agave & Yucca Forrest. He has given numerous
presentations to environmental groups and garden clubs
such as the Arizona Native Plant Society, Central Arizona
Cactus and Succulent Society and McDowell Park
Association, as well as leading a workshop during the
Cactus and Succulent Society of America National
Convention. He is a regular contributor to the Garden's
Sonoran Quarterly and has appeared on local and
nationwide television shows. 

Chad received an Associates of Applied Science in Urban
Horticulture from Mesa Community College and is currently
pursuing a Bachelor of Interdisciplinary Studies (BIS) degree
combining the disciplines of Landscape Architecture and 
Urban Horticulture at Arizona State University. 

Please make sure you attend this excellent program and
welcome Chad as our guest speaker for August! This will be
a great opportunity for every member. Please join us, bring a
friend and come enjoy your evening!

Thursday, September 2, 2010 
"General Overview on the Subfamily Opuntioideae"

Presented by Raul Puente
Curator of Living Collections at the

Desert Botanical Garden in Phoenix, Arizona

Meetings are held on the first 
Thursday of each month.
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Junior League of Tucson, Kiva Bldg.
2099 E. River Road

River Road




